The following was taken from a 1940 booklet compiled by Vergilia P. Sadler in June,1940.
This was for the first Homecoming at Antioch.


“We have little information about the first church built here in 1858 or 1859.  The land nearly five acres was donated by Mr. and Mrs. John H. Burgess, and was received by the trustees, John T. Kent, William Hugh Sadler, and William L Hughes.

“The first church was built in 1858 or 1859, and many of you have heard my father tell of Great-Grandfather Robert Kent’s earnest efforts to get that house built.  Grandfather Robert walked up to Uncle Jack Sadler one day ….. and told him if they didn’t hurry and build a church all the people between Scottsville and Cunningham would go to the devil.  Then Grandfather Robert stated that if they didn’t build a church in these parts all the people would go to the Methodists.  Uncle Jack Sadler reached into his pocket and gave him (Robert) a dollar.


“The first report made by the church to the Albemarle Association in 1859 states that the church had 46 members and 62 enrolled in Sunday School.  I could find no record of just how many of these were charter members.  Nor do we know how many of these were colored members.  We do know there were colored members for many years.


“The first pastor, Rev. Peter C. Hoge, served the church from its founding in 1858 until his death in 1876.  Greatly beloved by the church, this devout man seems to have been instrumental in leading many to Christ. Mr. A.G. Loving was named second pastor but soon asked for a leave of absence to attend Richmond College.  During the months he was away the church secured the services of Rev. William G. Fisher as supply.  This man (Rev. Fisher) used to ride horseback from Prince Edward County, south of Farmville, his Bible and clean linen carried in leather saddle-pockets.  He was paid $8.33 per month.


“Early in 1900 during the pastorate of Rev. George F Cook, we find the church making plans for a new house.  This new building dedicated in 1902, was built with Cousin Ed Sadler as chief carpenter. Ed Sadler was paid $1.25 per day after he has done 20 days of work gratis.

“In 1911 wings were added and the church painted by Mr. J. R Pollard.”
  All the additions and bricking of the church came after 1940 as the church grew in various stages. The Sunday School rooms in the back of the Sanctuary were built during the 1950’s.  The church was bricked in 1974.  The first Fellowship Hall was built during the 1990’s. Today (October, 2015) there are about 295 members on the roll. Attendance on Sunday morning is about 230.
